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The Cruck Barn 
Duxbury Park 

Chorley. PR7 4AT 
 

Telephone: 01257 260070 
Fax: 01257 260071 

E.mail: chorley@gillingdod.com 
 

 

Copeland Disability Forum – GDA response: 
 
 
Cumbria County Council parking guidance suggests “1 space or number equivalent to 5% of car requirement 
whichever is greater” for Hospital developments. There are currently 954 parking spaces on the wider hospital 
site, including 51 disabled spaces in line with this guidance at 5.3%.  
 
The proposed development as existing would result in a total of 1,059 spaces across the site (a net gain of 101 
spaces), retaining the existing number of disabled bays at 51 spaces which equates to 4.8% disabled parking 
provision.  In order to ensure compliance with the CCC parking standards, it is suggested an additional 6 disabled 
spaces be provided within the proposed parking area (reducing the total net gain to 98 spaces).  This would retain 
disabled parking levels across the site at 5.3%, and ensure that the net parking gain also complies with CCC 
parking standards at 5.1%. 
 


